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Loders School Goes Green

Work on the long-awaited extension to Loders Primary, near Bridport, will start next Monday (15 March), to provide three brand new classrooms, one of which will be used as an activities area for music, drama, indoor PE and play space for the younger children. And because one of the new classrooms will need to be built at a lower level than the playground and surrounding property, it will have a ‘living’ (planted sedum) roof so that it will blend more into the landscape when viewed from elevated positions. 

At the last OfSTED inspection, the school was identified as having ‘substantial strengths’. However, a key aspect was the suitability of the existing buildings, which ‘place constraints on effective delivery of some aspects of the curriculum … particularly for those subjects with a high level of practical work.’

The school currently consists of a Victorian building, with high windows and poor light levels, and it is damp and energy inefficient. All classrooms are significantly undersized and the building and site is unsuitable for disabled users. It has no library or school hall, which has inhibited the delivery of PE, music and drama. 

Refurbishment of the existing building will also be included as part of the project, with an enlarged classroom for the older pupils, and the addition of a separate resource and IT room, staff room and office facilities. The three new classrooms will be linked back to the existing school via a covered colonnade. Each will include large overhangs to provide shade from summer sun and a dry outdoor play area.

Dorset County Council Education officer Richard Malyon said “We are delighted that this project is now on site and will be completed in the Summer, in time for the start of the new school year.  The design is sympathetic to the village setting and will substantially enhance the facilities for the pupils and staff.  It is not proposed to increase the number of pupils at the school, but to provide the school with the appropriate amount of accommodation in order to deliver a modern curriculum.” 
Chair of the Governor’s Environment Committee at Loders, Geoff Barrett, who has been involved in this project from the outset, said “This has been a real team effort, between the County Council, headteacher and school staff, parents and friends of the school, and governors past and present. Many thanks to all those involved for their many hours of hard work, and we look forward to seeing the results take shape during the coming months.”

Funding for the project has mainly come from the DfES ‘New Deal for Schools’ scheme, and work should be completed in three months. 
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